Announcement of the Royal Thai Consulate-General, Savannakhet

No. 7/2567

Re: Introduction of the Electronic Visa Service (e-Visa)
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The Royal Thai Consulate-General, Savannakhet would like to announce important changes

in the visa application process for all types of visas as follows:

1. Starting from 1 January 2025, non-Thai nationals who are currently in Savannakhet

Province, Khammouane Province, Salavanh Province, Champasak Province, Sekong Province, and
Attapeu Province and wish to apply for a visa to enter Thailand must submit their visa applications for all
visa types through the e-Visa system at https://www.thaievisa.go.th/ only.

2. Visa fees must be paid in cash in Thai Baht at the Consular Section of the Royal Thai
Consulate-General (No.9 Road Ban Huameuang N, Kaysone Phomvihane City, Savannakhet Province),

either by the applicant or someone else.

3. The processing time for visa applications through the e-Visa system will take

approximately 10-15 working days (if all required documents are complete), starting from the date

the visa fee is paid.

4. The Royal Thai Consulate-General wi Vi ications thr h rren
system (appointments made at https://thaivisasvk.com/) until 20 December 2024. The Consulate

will not accept any visa applications from 21-31 December 2024 to prepare for the transition to the

e-Visa service.




